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MINUTES
April 25, 2016
MEMBERS PRESENT: 

Ken Baird, Codi Hicke, Wendy Osikafo for Sanja Bugay, Joe Neves, Debra Allen, Rene Solis, Joe Wright,
MEMBERS ABSENT:

Kristi Garcia, Danette Hughes, Pat Oliver, Jean Scanlan
OTHERS PRESENT:

Brenda Randle, Mary Anne Ford Sherman, Katie Arnst, Brenda Johnson Hill, Crystal Allen, Crystal Hernandez, Fred Risard, Diane Walker, Barbara Breen, Abraham Valencia, Adalynn Hughes, Cris Hernandez, Yoselin Perez Lopez, Carlos Pollard, Keith Fagundes, Michelle Moe, Gloria Rede, Mary Jewell, Danielle Drayton, Katherine Sasate, 
I.
OPENING OF THE MEETING
A.
Call Meeting to Order
The regular meeting of the Kings County Behavioral Health Advisory Board was called to order by the Chairperson.
B.
Introductions
There was a brief introduction of Board members, staff, and guests.
II.
UNSCHEDULED APPEARANCES

None.
III.
CHAIRMAN UPDATES
Approval of Minutes
The minutes of March 28, 2016 were presented to the Board for approval. Debra Allen made a motion to accept these minutes and Joe Neves seconded. All were in favor.

Approval of New Members
Two applications were presented for approval for board membership for Fred Risard and Cindy Barrera. Cindy will be representing the TAY group (Youth/Family of Consumer). She could not make it today. Fred is a clinical social worker working in the filed of Forensics.  He recently moved here from Merced and served on the board in Merced County. Fred will be representing as a Community Based Organization. Debra made a motion to accept this nomination and Rene seconded. All were in favor.
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Board Member Recognition

The board presented Joe Wright with a farewell plaque and cake. Joe has served on the Behavioral Health Board for 10 years.  Also recognized was Ken Baird for his commitment to the board.  He also was presented with a plaque.
IV.
SUBCOMMITTEE REPORTS
The membership committee currently has two new applications for board membership they are reviewing.  The committee is working with Keith Fagundes to fill the law enforcement membership.
V.
MENTAL HEALTH/SUD/BH UPDATES

Care Coordination Learning Collaborative
Michelle Phillips is participating in a 15 month process improvement between Behavioral Health and CIBHS (California Institute of Behavioral Health Solutions) with the goal to increase care coordination with clients, to ensure full health and wellness goals are being me and to strengthen the partnership with outside providers.

Kings Community Action Organization / Barbara Seville Shelter - 

Danelle Drayton & Team
The Barbara Seville Shelter not only houses women but currently they are housing one male. The KCAO Barbara Seville Program offers services for Domestic Violence, homelessness, and Sexual Assault.  They have not had any re-admissions since July.  Working with Behavioral Health with referrals and getting timely results.  They are working with Adventist Health and Behavioral Health to tackle any issues the client may have to assist the person as a whole as a collaborative effort.  Their goals are to create self sufficiency.  In six weeks they have housed 11 people.  They now have permanent homes.  
Department of Justice Grant Update- Cris Hernandez, Behavioral Health Program Manager, is in the process of writing a SAMHSA grant.  This grant is a Mental Health collaborative to reduce recidivism in the community.  This grant will allow them to assess incarcerated individuals.
Collaborative Justice Treatment Court Update
Yoselin Perez-Lopez from Behavioral Health presented an overview of the Collaborative Justice Treatment Court.
VI.
KINGS COUNTY COMMUNITY UPDATES
Debra stated that the Comp board will be meeting in San Francisco this year.  They have not released the Data Notebook yet but hope to have out within the next month.
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VII.
KINGS VIEW UPDATE

Brenda Johnson-Hill announced they have a new telepsychiatrist, Anisha Patel.  She is board certified to work with children.
VIII.
OAK WELLNESS CENTER UPDATGE
Debra stated that the Speaker’s Bureau is working on affirmations.  They meet once a week.  Oak Wellness has started a Fresh Start group.
IX.
ADJOURN
The meeting adjourned at 1:10 p.m.
The next board meeting will be May 23, 2016.
